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Welcome Back. I hope you all had a restful and enjoyable Easter. We would also like to especially welcome Mrs Yates back to school following her Maternity leave.

Mothering Sunday Service
We would like to thank Mr Clive Myers for taking our Mothering Sunday Service on the 11th of March. Thank you children, parents and grandparents for supporting us.

Governors

We would like to welcome 2 new Governors to Ysgol Y Plas. These are Foundation Governors appointed by the Church. They are Mrs Christine Amos and Mr David Jones.

Urdd Eisteddfod Sir
Congratulations to the Creative Music group for winning the competition at the County Eisteddfod. We will not be attending the National Eisteddfod due to the cost and distance. Well done also for the performance at the Music Concert at Ysgol Aberconwy on the 19th March. Diolch.
Easter Activities

Thank you for supporting the Easter Activities and for helping with the Decorated Hat and Decorated Egg competitions. They were amazing and a lot of work had gone into them. The winners were Maya Oakes, Lucas Oakes, Maisy Hughes and Scarlett Smith in the Juniors and Archie Smith, Ezra Sheridan, James Jones and Charlie Miles in the Foundation Phase. Congratulations to everyone. Pictures of the Hats and eggs can be seen on our Facebook page.
Soccer

Unfortunately due to a fall in numbers Shane will not be continuing with football training this term.
Lunch Money
All lunch money now needs to be paid through Parent Pay. We do anticipate teething problems as the system is new to the Local Authority, but if you all set up your accounts now this should make the process a little easier. Thank you. 
Parent Pay

All other payments to school will be able to be made using Parent Pay, but as these must be set up individually for each school, this may take a little time to administer. Thank you
Infant Swimming

Dosbarth M/D Miss Williams will be going swimming each Wednesday morning until half term. This is a total of 7 weeks. Their first session is booked for the 11th Apri. The school will pay for the swimming tuition for each child, but we kindly ask for parents to pay for transport to the swimming pool
Dosbarth 1/2 Mrs Yates will be going swimming each Wednesday morning after half term. Their first session is booked for the 6th June. They will also have 7 sessions so the cost for the half term will be £14. Swimming tuition costs the school almost £1,000 per year. We appreciate your support to enable us to continue to have Swimming lessons.
Glan LLyn
Blwyddyn 6 and some members of Bl 5 will be going to Glan Llyn for a residential trip on the 11/12/13th April. The Bus will be leaving the school at 9:30am. Parents may stay at school to wave their children off if they like. We will be arriving back at school at approximately 2:30pm and pupils may be picked up at this time as I do not anticipate them getting much sleep!!!!!
Please make sure you have followed the packing list and that your child is able to carry his/her own bag.

The School Mobile phone number is 07759810066. Hourly updates will be put on Facebook so that you can see the activities and what they are getting up to!
New Nursery and Reception for September 2018.

The common offer date is the 16th April 2018. We will be able to inform all parents of whether their children have a place at Ysgol Y Plas on this date. We still have spaces available if you know of someone who was not aware of the application date. Please ask them to contact the school.

Bike Right

There will be cycling proficiency training for pupils in Bl 5 on the 18th and 25th April and the 2nd of May. Pupils will need to return the form and be able to bring their bikes and helmets to school on these days to take part.
PC Catrin
PC Catrin will be visiting to talk about Cyber Safety with Bl 5/6 on the 20th April.
Library Bus

The Library bus will be visiting on the 25th April. Please make sure your child has their book to change on this day.

The School Nurse

Emily Jones the school nurse will be visiting on the 26th April to give the ‘Growing up talk’ to Bl 5/6. Permission slips will be sent home by the end of the week. Please note that these will be letters to exclude your child from the talk as we often do not get letters returned. If you are concerned about the content of the talk or have any worries at all please contact the school to discuss this with myself or Mrs Hewitt.
Llanelian Spring Fair

Llanelian Spring Fair will be on Saturday 5th of May from 12-4pm. The art competition this year is ‘A galaxy far away’. All mediums and styles will be accepted. Entries must be in on Friday 27th April.

Bl 5/6 will be manning their own stall and the Creative Music Group and the Dawnsio Gwerin group will also be taking part.
Instrumental lessons

If your child receives Guitar, Violin or Brass lessons the payment will need to be made on Parent Pay as soon as the Local Authority have set this up. The payment for the term will be £35.
Attendance Report

You will be receiving an Attendance Report for your child for the first two terms of the academic year. A pupil’s attendance should be around 96% taking child illnesses into consideration .The report will be banded in accordance with the Estyn Guidelines. Please contact the office if you would like more information with regards to this matter.
Headlice
Just a reminder that our policy states that if we see that children have live lice in their hair, you will be asked to collect your child and take them home to treat before returning them to school for the remainder of the day. The best method is to comb through with conditioner. However the school nurse is able to give prescriptions for 
treatment if you so wish. Please contact the office for details.
School Shoes

Could I please remind you that children should be wearing School shoes each day and should only bring trainers/pumps for PE lessons.
Dates for your diary

11/4/18- M and D swimming starts for 7 weeks
11/12/13 April- Glan Llyn Bl 5/6
16/4/18- Common Offer Date for Nursery and Reception

18 and 25th April Bike Right for Bl 5

20/4/18 Bl 5/6 Be Cyber Safe with PC Catrin

25/4/18 Library Bus
26/4/18 Growing up talk Bl 5/6

27/4/18- Entries to the Llanelian Art Competition to be in

1/5/18- Dog Trust Workshops

2/5/18 Last Bike right session for Bl 5

5/5/18- Llanelian Spring Fair

7/5/18 May day Bank Holiday

14/5/18 Internet Safety Talk for Parents

23/5/18 Library Bus

25/5/18 Close for Half term
